








BOARD OF MANAGERS

Gurrent membership of the Coblentz Board of Managers
is listed below. Please keep this list for future

reference.
Elected Members:

Prof. Christopher W. Brown (1978-1982)
University of Rhode Island

Department of Chemistry

Kingston, RI 02881

(401) 792-2369

Prof. Bernard J. Bulkin (1976-1981)(President)
Polytechnic Institute of New York

333 Joy Street

Brooklyn, NY 11201

(212) 643-5470

Hugh Diem (1980-84)

B.F. Goodrich Research Center
Brecksville, OH 44141

(216) 526-4311

Dr. William Harris (1979-83)

Program Director for Structural Chemistry
National Science Foundation

Washington, D.C. 20550

(202) 632-7418

Dr. Tomas Hirschfeld (1979-83)
Lawrence Livermore Labeoratory
Livermore, CA 94550

(415) 422-6364

Prof. Jack E. Katon (1978-1982)
Department of Chemistry

Miami University

Oxford, OH 45056

(513) 529-5917

Dr. Tom Malloy (1980-84)
Shell Development Co.
Houston, TX

(713) 493-7752

Prof. Dana Mayo (1977-81)
Bowdoin College

Department of Chemistry
Brunswick, ME 04011

(207) 725-8731 x 218 or 601

Dr. Abe Savinsky (1977-81)
Perkin-Elmer Corporation, MS284
761 Main Avenue

Norwalk, CT 06856

(203) 762-4610

Appointed Members: (l-year term)

Dr. Clara D. Craver (Spectrum Editor)
761 West Kirkham Road

Glendale, MO 63122

(314) 962-6704

Mrs. Jeanette G. Grasselli (Education)
The Standard 0il Company (Ohio)

4440 Warrensville Center Road
Cleveland, OH 44128

(216) 575-6331

Peter R. Griffiths (Spectrum Evaluation)
Department of Chemistry

Ohio University

Athens, OH 45701

(614) 594-6381

Dr. Robert W. Hannah (Secretary)

The Perkin-Elmer Corporation

Main Avenue, Mail Station 94

Norwalk, CT 06856

(203) 762-6127 —

Mr. Howard J. Sloane (Treasurer)
SAVANT

P.0. Box 3670

Fullerton, CA 92634

(714) 870-7880

Dr. A. Lee Smith (Newsletter Editor)
Analytical Department

Dow Corning Corporation

Midland, MI 48640

(517) 496-4409

Mrs. Marcia Snavely (Publicity & Membership)
The Standard 0il Company (Ohio)

4440 Warrensville Center Road

Cleveland, OH 44128

(216) 575-6332

1979 REPORT - COBLENTZ SOCIETY ARCHIVES COMMITTEE

The Committee solicited funds during 1979 to support a
pilot project of acquiring research records of early
vibrational spectroscopists who are currently going into
retirement. The Committee has received to date gifts
totaling $3,000. The TIUPAC Molecular Spectroscopy
Commission has warmly endorsed this activity. Norman
Jones will be contacting a large number of spectrosco-
pists during 1980 and the response to these invitatic

will largely establish the success or failure of th

venture. N

The library at Bowdoin College agreed at the beginning
of 1979 to store any collected material for five years
free of charge.

We are continuing to solicit funds until approximately
$5,000 is in hand because, while at the moment expenses

have been nil, we anticipate considerable expenditures
during 1980.

Dana W. Mayo

N

Jack Katon and Abe Davis have a happy day.



